Chaires United Methodist Church Women's Meeting Date: January 10, 2017

Members present: Jean Ingram, Frances Chaires, Evelyn Brown, Margaret Boyette, Donalee Stephenson, Marian Bennett, Maggie Hall, Edna Matthews, Verlie LaBounty, Susan Grantham, Gail Dampier, Neva Holland, and Paula L. Davies.

Before the meeting Lloyd and Melanie Monroe did a presentation about Porch De Salomon and ways that we can assist their cause.

Evelyn Brown opened the meeting with a devotion: : "Keeping Our Eyes on His Goals" and a reading from Philippians 3: verses 13 - 15.

Jean Ingram thanked Margaret Boyette for her years of service as President of the UMW.

The minutes of the last meeting were distributed and approved as written.

Treasurer's Report given by Frances Chaires:

Checking balance: \$2,559.16 Savings balance: \$1.155.78

Complete report is attached to the original minutes in the notebook.

ECHO report given by Neva Holland

November 9, 2016 - 64 food items, 9 personal items, and 9 household items and \$45.00 in donations.

December 8, 2016 - 312 food items and 82 personal items.

December 16, 2016 - 39 food items, 6 bags of clothing, 1 bag of personal items, 20 household items and \$40.00 in donations.

Neva also reminded the ladies to sign up to bring flowers for the alter.

Refuge House report given by Margaret Boyette:

Filled 30 bags which will be delivered to the Refuse House by Rev. Bill and Jean Ingram. Need - socks, combs, and toothbrushes

OLD BUSINESS:

- All the ladies thanked Edna Matthews for hosting the UMW Christmas Party.
- Bake Sale \$422.00 earned. Talked about taking orders for our next bake sale. May do another bake sale before Easter.

NEW BUSINESS:

- The Valentine Banquet will be February 17, 2017 at 6:30 P.M. Renee Grubb will MC and arrange for the entertainment. Edna Matthews will call the Seineyard to see if they can cater the banquet. The cost will be \$10.00 per person and the UMW and the UMM will make up the difference. Edna Matthews, Paula L. Davies, Jean Ingram, and Susan Grantham will decorate for the event.
- Maggie Hall made a motion to buy a stove for Porch De Salomon at a cost of \$175.00. Seconded by Susan Grantham. Carried.
- Susan Grantham volunteered to put reminders with the church bulletin once a month concerning the needs for ECHO and the Refuge House.

Nurture report given by Maggie Hall

Complete report is attached to the original minutes in the notebook.

Prayer Requests:

Wayne and Edie Hubbard, Bob Glover, Brandon Cox, Ruth Kendricks, Brandon Matthews, Roy Rowan, and Ron Marcinski.

Maggie Hall closed the meeting with prayer.

Meeting adjourned at 8:00 P.M.

There will not be a meeting in February due to the Valentine Banquet. The next meeting will be March 14, 2017 at 7:00 P.M. Dinner will be at 6:00 P.M. and will be hosted by Jean Ingram and Margaret Boyette.

Respectfully submitted,

Paula L. Davier

Paula L. Davies

CHAIRES UNITED METHODIST WOMEN

JANUARY 10, 2017

PREVIOUS CHECKING BALANCE	\$ 1,958.98
DEPOSIT MADE 11/17/2016, IN THE AMOUNT OF	48.18
CHECK WROTE TO FLORIDA CHILDREN'S METHODIST HOME 12/14/16	180.00
DEPOSIT MADE 12/29/2016, IN THE AMOUNT OF	532.00
DEPOSIT MADE 01/06/2017, IN THE AMOUNT OF	200.00
ENDING CHECKING BALANCE	\$ 2,559.16
PREVIOUS AND ENDING SAVINGS BALANCE	\$ 1,155.78

DEPOSIT 11	1/17/16	DEPOSIT 12/	/29/16	DEPOSIT 01/06/17
DUES	\$ 12.00	GIFT CARDS	\$ 160.00	CHRISTMAS BOWS \$ 200.00
MISSIONS	7.18	BAKE SALE	372.00 422.00	,
PELOW	29.00	TOTAL	\$ 532.00	
TOTAL	\$ 48.18			

NOTE: \$50.00 to be deposited for bake sale. Total bake sale \$422.00

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED BY

Traver chaires

TREASURER

NURTURE REPORT JANUARY 2017

Wane Hubbard still having more difficulty breathing, calls, cards and visits will be uplifting.

Talmadge Harrison was scheduled to have his Pace Maker batteries replaced. Surgeon said no due to age and possibility of heart issue. Talmadge also had a sleep test 1/4/17. Test went well will have results 1/11/17.

Donna Stephenson had eye appointment and cataract surgery on right eye was scheduled for 1/5/17 with a follow up 1/6/17. Surgery and follow up went well.

Michael Grantham had surgery on wrist and elbow 12/21/16. Surgery went well and Michael went home the same day.

Bob Glover had foot surgery 1/3/17. Twice as much needed to be done in surgery. Surgery went well, Bob went home the same day and is doing well with minimal pain.

Edna Matthews had colonoscopy 1/10/17. Procedure went well, no polyps.

Given: 01/10/17 By: Maggie Hall